SHERINGTON HISTORICAL SOCIETY

COMMITTEE MEETING NO. 152
Held at 13 School Lane, Sherington, 19th November 2013
7.30 pm

Present: 
Chair: Mark Vale,  Vice Chair:  Kay Turrell, Treasurer: Diana Morgan, 
Secretary: Betty Feasey   Publicity: Liz Revell

Apologies:  
Speakers/Events: Caroline Leslie, 
	Approval of Minutes: 
The Minutes of Meeting 151 were amended as follows:   

‘Held at 1 Church Road, Sherington, 15th October 2013’      Amended copy to be signed by MV and forwarded to KT for file. 
Matters Arising

1) Christmas Party – BF offered to organise a quiz if Enid Pepper is not feeling able to entertain us with her usual brain teasers this year.  KT will check with Enid Pepper nearer the date.

2) DM has spoken to Pearl T. about the Christmas Menu for the January Jolly and will be confirming details shortly.

3) LR will be looking at the ‘Shop’ site on the Web with a view to possible re-vamp, as requested by Ian Collinge.
Chairman’s Report

4) MV gave a short report on the Opening Ceremony of the MK Rose Memorial installation in Campbell Park, Milton Keynes, and asked that our thanks to Philip Smith for his fine speech representing the Village and the Historical Society be minuted.  Thanks are also recorded to Michael and Jackie Inskipp for their attendance and part in the re-enactment of the ‘Burying the Hatchet’ by Oxford and Cambridge Universities on The Knoll.  This event has been recorded on one of the pillars of the MK Rose at the suggestion of Sherington Historical Society.    BF to forward a copy of Philip’s speech to KT for archive.
5) Welcome Pack:   MV and KT are still updating, but will be able to issue copies shortly.
6) Sherington Christmas Bazaar 29th November:   SHS has a table and will be giving a raffle prize (copy of A Little Bird Told Me).  LR to forward copy to MV.   Setting up agreed for 5 pm – opening time 6 pm.   Items for sale – Crump Print, ALBTM books, Notelets, postcards, Murder Booklets and Silent Auction of Caroline’s watercolour.  LR will print and frame the picture by Crump of Park Road (donated by Doris Stephens) and put on display with ‘orders requested list’.  A price of £25 or £30 was suggested.    Two table top picture stands and Fairy Lights needed for display.

7) Emails
1. Diane Sutton MKHA – Opportunity for members to contribute ideas for commemorating of Great War next year.
2. Victorian Christmas – 7th December – Northampton (passed to KT for VH noticeboard)

Treasurer’s Report

1) 
DM has looked through the members list and noted the number who no longer attend meetings regularly or have not renewed membership in the last year.   She suggested that the newsletter be sent out with a note written by her to these lapsed members, in an effort to rekindle their interest.  All agreed that this was a good idea.    

2)
Financial Position as at 19th November 2013 

Bank


£2,464.49p

Cash in Hand

     £56.48p

Building Society
£2,134.85p

3)
DM raised a query regarding the advisability of transferring a sum of money at the end of December (when the books are closed for auditing) from the bank account to the building society account (possibly £1,000).   A general discussion about whether this would leave enough in the Bank for daily expenses and the necessity of creating a separate account for the Development/Building Fund.     KT reminded us that the profit accrued from the sale of ALBTM was originally intended for the Building Fund and the absence of a separate account might be raised at the A.G.M.    MV thought we should keep in mind the biggest expenses that could occur would be the replacement of the computer, printer and projector. 

4)
DM will produce financial summary sheets before the AGM for the committee to look at and approve. 

5)
MV - SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION: 
“We are going to account for the profit on the books to be shown in the accounts as ‘The Value of the Development Fund’ and published in the Year end Accounts - that the money to reside in the Building Society Account.”  
DM/MV – The  £2,134 will show at the AGM as the value of the Society.  The value of the Development Fund will be shown as a separate entry.

DM had been pleased to receive a call from Barbara Dowsett (nee Robinson) who lived at Yew Tree Farm in her childhood.

Secretary’s Report
E-mails:  from:  Cheyne Y-DNA Project (MV),   Community Action Action:MK Upcoming Events, Buckinghamshire County Museum,   Howard Dalton (KT),    P.Watts (LR)   Ann Metcher (IC),     

Discover Your History Magazine.
BF to write report on ‘Members Can Talk’ and include Forthcoming Programme dates in December SCAN.

Forthcoming Programme
Christmas Party 10th December - KT has spoken to Dina at Sherington Shop and organised drinks.   Everyone to bring food as per usual.   Jill Burgess will be bringing her Handbells.  Quiz (see Matters Arising)
14th January 2014 – Members Archiving and Chat

28th  January 2014 – January Jolly
11th February 2014 – Lantern Slide by Kevin Varty.    Caroline to be asked if she will produce a poster for SCAN and advertising.

Next Committee Meeting

Time & Venue:   7th January 2014 -  7.30 pm –  23 Carters Close, Sherington.

Meeting Closed at 10.10 pm.    
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